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Fall Festival, Sept. 16 
 

The annual Fall Festival is our big kick-

off to the ministry and school year at 

Holy Name of Jesus. Join us as we 

celebrate our community with 

entertainment, delicious food, activities 

for all ages and good friends. Mark your 

calendar and join us for these events. 
 

Fall Festival is run by volunteers, funded by sponsors and donations. 

Many dedicated individuals, families, ministries and businesses working 

together make the HNOJ Fall Festival a memorable and fun event each 

year. Here is how you can get involved: 
 

Spread the word: Share our Facebook event. Invite your family, 

friends and neighbors to join us! 
 

Volunteer: Volunteers are needed to set up Friday and Saturday, 

sell tickets, be part of the stage crew, operate the dragon train, 

run kids games, sell beverages and clean-up. Register online at 

hnoj.org/fallfest or email Michelle at mhudlow@hnoj.org. 
 

Country Market donations: The Country Market, organized by the 

Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary accepts donations of 

garden produce, garden products (jams, jellies, etc.) and baked 

goods to stock the market. All donations can be brought to the 

Country Market booth on the morning of Fall Festival. Please 

contact Mary Jo Zidwick at mjzidwick@mchsi.com with any 

questions. 
 

Craft Beer donations: Pick up a four or six pack of beer for our craft 

beer sale. Bring to the parish or school office. Optionally tag the 

donation with the location in which it was purchased. 
 

Consider joining the Fall Festival Planning Committee. It is not too 

late to shadow this year – or even to get involved!  Contact 

Martha (mlaurent@hnoj.org) to learn how. 
 

Sweepstakes tickets are being mailed to every parish household. 

Be sure to bring your completed sweepstakes tickets to the 

parish office before Fall Festival, or to the main ticket booth by 

5:30 p.m. at the Festival for your chance to win $2500, $1500 or 

$500 cash. 

 

 Continued on next page 
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Fall Festival Details 
 

Golf Scramble, Wednesday, Sept. 6 

Held at Rush Creek Golf Club, Wednesday, Sept. 6, at 

noon. Proceeds of this event support enhanced security 

of the HNOJ campus. Individual registration is $275, and 

a foursome is $1100; includes golf and cart for 18 holes, 

range balls, course games and dinner buffet. 

Sponsorships are available. Register at hnoj.org/golf. 
 

Turtle Trot 5K – Saturday, Sept. 16, 10 a.m. start 

Join us for HNOJ’s seventh fun walk/run 

through the adjacent neighborhood. The 

Turtle Trot 5K will start at HNOJ’s 

driveway, continue through the adjacent 

neighborhood and end back at the 

starting point. Participants will not need to 

cross any busy streets!   
 

Family-friendly, sign up the kids and the neighbors! Bring 

your strollers, but no pets, skateboards, bikes, etc. If you 

are a student of HNOJ School your teachers will be on 

hand to cheer you on and help out. The registration fee is 

$20 per person. Each participant will receive $5 in food/

drink tickets for Fall Festival. Register online at hnoj.org/

fallfest. All proceeds of the Turtle Trot will help make 

Catholic education at HNOJ affordable for all.  
 
 

Fall Festival is Saturday, Sept. 16, 4-9 p.m. 

Kick off the Festival with Mass on the Grass. Only once a 

year do we offer an opportunity to enjoy Mass in the great 

outdoors. Again this year, Mass will be on the grass 

opposite the school playground to allow for more shade, 

easier access and timing. Bring a blanket or lawn chair. 

We will have golf cart transportation for those with limited 

mobility (meet by the school doors). 

After Mass take part in any of 

the following activities at your 

leisure: 
 

•Kids Games and Crafts  

•Face Painting 

•Cookie Decorating 

•Dragon Ride 

•Music and Dancing 

•Inflatables 

•Great Food 

•Outreach Ministry Tent 

•Country Market 

•Classic Car Show 

•Craft Beer Sale 

•Sweepstakes 

 

 

Great Food Options 

Plenty of great food including our favorites…. 

homemade tamales from Ascension School and 

Parish, burgers, brats and hot dogs courtesy of the 

Knights of Columbus, pizza, popcorn and more!  

 

Classic Car Show 

Parishioners are invited to bring their interesting cars 

to Fall Festival, including antiques, classics, hot rods, 

street machines, sports cars and convertibles. Parking 

provided for 40 cars starting at 3 p.m. Contact Joe 

Floeder with questions at 763-557-6892. 
 

Kids Entertainment 

There are plenty of kids games and activities to keep 

everyone busy and having fun… dragon train rides, 

inflatables, face painting, crafts sponsored by IOCP 

and cookie decorating sponsored by Cookie Cart.  
 

Especially for Adults 

Shop for goodies at the KC Ladies Country Market, try 

a new beer at the craft beer sale, meet up at the firepit 

for some camaraderie.  

 

Music Entertainment 

Emerson Avenue returns with high-energy 

classic rock from the ages to dance and 

sing along with. See their song list at 

https://emersonaveband.com/.  
 
 

Ticket Sales – Avoid Lines, Buy Your Tickets Early! 

Avoid the long lines at the ticket booth. Fall Festival 

tickets will be available for purchase after all the Masses 

the weekends of Aug. 26-27 and Sept. 9-10. Tickets will 

also be available for purchase at the parish office during 

normal business hours from Aug. 28-Sept. 15.  Tickets 

are used for food, beverages and kids games at Fall 

Festival. Entrance to Fall Festival is free! Tickets are $1 

each. 

 

If you prefer to purchase your tickets at Fall Festival, we 

suggest you bring cash to shorten the wait time in the 

ticket line.  

 

Kids’ Games/Activities 1-4 tickets or Unlimited Kids’ 

Games Wristband  $10 

Pop/Water  1 ticket 

Beer/Wine  6 tickets 

Snacks   1-5 tickets 

Dinner Items  3-6 tickets 

SAMPLE TICKET CHART 
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Seven-Week Small 
Group Training 
Session Details 
 

Daytime Session 
Mondays 9-10:30 a.m.  
(with childcare) 
Sept. 25 
Oct. 2, 9, 23, 30 
Nov. 6, 13 
 

Evening Session 
Thursdays 6:30-8 p.m. 
Sept. 28 
Oct. 5, 12, 26 
Nov. 2, 9, 16 
 

Cost: Free 
What: Small Group Training 
with the entire Archdiocese  
Who: Any and all adults  
 

Register Now! 
hnoj.org/synodtraining 
 

To find out more about the 
entire Synod process, check 
out this website: 
archspm.org/synod 

Update on the Synod 
By Chris Kostelc 
 

Summer in the Midwest means time at the lake, parades, local 
festivals (corn, artichoke, raspberry, etc.), and, one of my 
personal favorites, road trips. I grew up road tripping to 
relative’s homes and various historical landmarks. Not too 
many years ago my family made the classic Minnesota 
pilgrimage to the Black Hills of South Dakota.  
 

My folks flew up from St. Louis and my wife, children and 
parents all piled in the family mini-van, with luggage topper, to 
make the 9+ hour drive to Hill City, SD where we had rented a house for the long 
weekend. I have never felt more like Clark Griswold in my life. 
 

We stopped in Mitchell, SD to gaze at the Corn Palace (what’s the big deal?). We 
took a long break at Wall Drug for the nickel coffee and the kitschy knickknacks. We 
hiked around the badlands and I imagined Teddy Roosevelt roaming this same, 
strange terrain.  
 

We visited Mount Rushmore, took a train ride to nowhere, hiked a lot and enjoyed 
the crisp mountain air. All worth the road trip.  
 

The thing about road trips is that they are a lot like life. Like life, they have a start 
and an ending. While you can just head out on the open road without a plan, a 
direction or a map - a destination is helpful. Life, like a road trip, is better done with 
others than alone.  
 

You’ve heard it said that if you want to go fast, go alone. If you want to go far, go 
with others. Traveling this great journey, this great road trip of life is one that is best 
spent with others.  
 

Holy Name of Jesus, along with the entire Archdiocese, recognizes these basic 
truths. As a Church, we are in the process of implementing the vision for Catholics in 
the Twin Cities as described in the Post Synodal letter You Will Be My Witnesses 
(you can find it here if you haven’t read it - www.archspm.org/synodletter/). 
 

In the first year of this process, HNOJ will be engaged in launching a robust, parish 
wide, small group ministry. The beautiful vision cast by Archbishop Hebda is that 
every Catholic in the Cities belong to a small group. The idea is that it will be a 
typical part of an adult Catholic’s faith life to join with others in growing in faith.  
 

This fall HNOJ is joining parishes all over our Archdiocese in offering a seven-week 
course on small groups. Whether you are in a small group now or not, this small 
group experience will give us all a common language and vision for what small 
groups in our church could be.  
 

Who is this training for, you ask? If you have ever wanted to grow in your faith, 
understand something you didn’t get about Catholics, improve your prayer life or get 
closer to other people at HNOJ, then this small group training in the fall is for you. If 
you have a tight group of friends and wish faith was a greater component of your 
friendship, then taking this course will help you figure out how to do that with grace 
and joy. If you feel like an outsider in your own parish and you want to know how to 
get on the inside, then taking this course will help you find your group and make 
HNOJ the parish you want it to be.  
 

Following this course, HNOJ will be starting many new small groups in the winter/
spring of 2024. We will have groups for all kinds of people - parents, singles, older 
folks, young adults, HNOJ School parents, Faith Formation parents, readers, video 
watchers, outdoorsy types, indoor types, introverts and extroverts - the idea is that 
everyone will have a group to call their own. To do something like this, we need you 
(if you are reading this, I really mean you), to say yes and register for the small 
group course this fall. You might be the only one who can lead the kind of small 
group that you want at HNOJ. If it isn’t you, then who? 
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A Gift To Receive 
 

Adapted from a homily given by Fr. Wratkowski at Holy Name 
of Jesus, July 2, 2023.  
 

“You are our brother, we will receive you.” These are the words 
I heard recited by all the upperclassmen, as they received me 
and my classmates, we who had just committed to live the rule 
of life of the seminary as we discerned the Lord’s call.  
 

It was a moving thing: we had completed a couple months of 
initiation, learning the names of 171 seminarians, got used to 
college level courses, and assimilated to the seminary 
schedule, which included a hour prayer every day at 6:15 a.m. 
Knowing what we were getting ourselves into, we individually 
approached the altar, knelt, recited a scripture verse and made 
our pledge. The community responded, “You are our brother, 
we will receive you.”  
 

In Mt 10, Jesus tells his Apostles as he sends them, “Whoever 
receives you receives me.” He continues by saying there is a 
special reward for the ones who receive those whom He 
sends, whether the one sent is a prophet, a righteous man, or 
even a little disciple in need of a cup of cold water. In these 
summer months, we can certainly appreciate that the last one 
is no small thing! 
 

It is good to receive others and to do good for them, for each 
person has dignity, but that is not Jesus’s focus here. Jesus is 
not saying that the reward is for doing good for someone. 
Rather, “Whoever gives only a cup of cold water to one of 
these little ones to drink because the little one is a disciple—
amen, I say to you, he will surely not lose his reward.” Because 
the little one is a disciple, that’s the reason why. There’s a 
special reward for receiving the ones the Lord sends. That’s 
what the seminary community was trying to embody: To 
receive the young man who had heard God’s call and been 
sent by God to the seminary to discern.  
 

We see this special reward for receiving the one sent by God in 
2 Kgs 4. The prophet Elisha comes to Shunem, a city in the 
Jezreel valley just south of Nazareth. There is a woman who 
recognizes Elisha as “a holy man of God,” and so she urges 
him to dine with her household. She also prepares a room for 
him to stay on his future journeys. Elisha, moved by her 
generosity, asks, “Can something be done for her?” And yes, 
she has no son. Elisha then promises her, “This time next year, 
you will have a son.” God employs people as instruments to 
bring forth his grace and to bestow his gifts. Because she 
receives the one sent by God, she is rewarded. If she had not 
received the prophet, then Elisha would not have been there to 
bring forth God’s blessing.  
 

How is this Word alive today? The first is that Jesus 
invites us, as members of a parish family, to receive each 
other. There are ways that God wishes to bless us through 
each other. As a priest, I’m always delighted to hear how 
someone heard God’s message through the word of 
another or how someone felt the compassion of God 
through the care of another. This is the way God intends 
it! 
 

Second, a parish lives this message of Jesus when they 
receive their priest(s). The bishop, one of the successors 
of the Apostles, entrusts to a priest the pastoring of a 
particular parish flock. When a parish receives the  
priest(s), they receive Jesus, the One Shepherd, and the 
blessing that comes from receiving the one sent.  
 

I am so grateful for the ways I have been received by this 
parish community in the last two years. I believe the 
hospitality I’ve experienced is one of the things that makes 
Holy Name of Jesus a special place. My prayer is that this 
would be Fr. Mike’s experience too as he joins our 
community. We both hope that you experience the Lord’s 
blessing through us, through our efforts to administer the 
sacraments, to share life with you, and to share our gifts 
with you.  
 

Our goal is, by God’s grace, to get each other to heaven. 
That too is the goal of marriage, which is a helpful 
example because in our life together there will be good 
times and bad times. Spouses help each other get to 
heaven by their gifts and strengths, such as when they 
pray for each other or encourage each other to do what is 
good. Sometimes, spouses help each other get to heaven 
through their weakness, such as when the other must 
exercise patience, mercy, and forgiveness. The same is 
true in a relationship between a pastor and the parish. I 
hope to be a “positive” blessing for you, but knowing I’m a 
disciple on the way, there will be times I mess up and 
need to ask for forgiveness. Throughout, the goal will be 
to trust God who has brought us together in this time and 
place and to remain open to the grace provided by God. 
 

Where do we find the strength, the power, to receive one 
another? We find it in the Eucharist, where we receive 
Jesus and He receives us. In the Eucharist, we become 
more closely conformed to Jesus and his Body. When we 
receive Communion, we can imagine Jesus saying to us, 
“You are my bother or sister in Baptism. I have received 
you and I receive you into my Body again through this 
Eucharist.” May our Eucharistic worship strengthen us to 
receive each other, that the Lord may share with us His 
reward.  
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Welcome Fr. Mike! 
 

Fr. Mike comes to us from All Saints Catholic Church in 
Lakeville, MN. Originally from Rockford, IL, Fr. Mike 
moved to the Twin Cities in 2000 for school and has lived 
in the area ever since. He was ordained in 2021 after 
formation at St. Paul Seminary in St. Paul, MN. Here’s a 
bit about himself in his own words: 
 

I’d like to use this space to help you get to know me, your 
new associate, a bit. Because it is a small space, I’m going 
to share something much closer to a trailer than a 
director’s cut.  After I was received into the church at the 
Eater Vigil in 2013, I flew to Madrid to walk the Camino de 
Santiago. By the time I had tossed my worn-out trail 
running shoes on a stinky pile of other worn-out shoes in a 
pilgrim hostel by the Atlantic Ocean I had walked across 
the width of Spain.   
 

The pilgrimage was a wonderful experience, full of 
breathtaking scenery, tasty food and new friends. But 
when I was finished with the pilgrimage, looking west 
across the ocean at Fisterra (Land’s End), I had no idea 
that the pilgrimage was not finished with me. It yielded up 
its greatest gifts to me retrospectively over the following 
months and years. And I want to share just a couple of 
those gifts with you today. 
 

One was the powerful experience of making my way 
across a country the size of Spain one human step at a 
time. I look back, astonished that I attempted the journey 
and even more astonished that I completed it successfully 
all without the use of even a bicycle. What I can do seems 
so modest; everything I am capable of is proportioned to 
the Fr. Mike-sized pace of about three and a half feet. And 
that normal human pace, done consistently and mostly in 
the same direction carried me across Spain in a month. 
When I look at the tasks set before—and there are so many 
daunting tasks—I remember my experience of the Camino 

 

A Note of Thanks from Fr. Steve 
 

Greetings from the desk of the retired Pastor,  
 

It has been a few weeks since I left Holy Name of Jesus. I continue to settle into retirement and 
adjust to a new way of living my priestly life. I have managed to keep busy, but I miss seeing 
and celebrating Mass with you.  
 

Looking back, I am grateful for the privilege of spending these past twelve years with you. 
Among the countless blessings I have received, was the privilege of celebrating Mass and other 
Sacraments with you. I am particularly grateful for all of the efforts that a number of people put 
forth to make my final liturgy as Pastor a special one of prayer and worship. I wish to express 
my heartfelt thanks to the committee responsible for all of the planning. The liturgy was 
awesome, and the brunch was very delicious. Your cards, gifts and personal messages touched my heart in a 
special way. The chair I sat in for my daily Holy Hour sits in a special place in my residence. It reminds me of you 
and the blessings bestowed by the Lord through you. It also serves as a gentle reminder to keep you in prayer.  
 

I look forward to stopping by when Fr. Wratkowski needs a helping hand with Confessions or an occasional Mass. 
Lastly, I look forward to seeing you around the community. Until then, may the Lord bless you and hold you in the 
palm of His hand.  
 

Fr. Steve 

and how my modest abilities 
exercised consistently were 
enough to finish an extraordinary 
journey. 
 

Another gift was the experience 
of the path. My instinct and my 
training is to want to know 
everything and to have 
everything planned out prior to 
any undertaking. But that was not 
my experience of the Camino. On the path, you can 
perhaps see to the next crest or to the next curve and no 
farther. There are signs—a scallop shell or yellow arrow 
painted on a rock or set into the cobbles of the street to 
guide the pilgrim. And that is enough to set a direction 
and take the next steps. Even from the tops of mountains 
(and there are a few of those on the path), you can only 
see so far. I now understand this as a metaphor for life—I 
have never met anyone to whom God showed their 
whole path. But God always shows us at least the next 
few steps. Until we take those steps, we can’t see what’s 
next, what’s over the hill or around the curve. But when 
we take those steps, then we see what’s next, we see the 
next segment of the path.   
 

The Camino has become for me a beautiful lived 
metaphor of how we are meant to walk with God and how 
he leads us bit by bit on the extraordinary journey of life. I 
hope this little introduction gives you a sense of who I 
am. I look forward over the coming months and years to 
growing to know you better as well. When we meet, 
please share a little bit of who you are as well! May God 
bless you. 
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Register Now for the 2023-2024 Faith Formation Program Year 
 

Elementary 
Elementary faith formation is an important way to begin your child's spiritual growth. Holy Name of Jesus 
offers programs for age 3 through grade 5 that focus on helping children learn and grow in their 
relationship with God through the sacraments of First Eucharist and Reconciliation, as well as through 
weekly class time. We offer Sunday School for ages 3 to Kindergarten at the 8:30 or 10:30 a.m. Mass.  
For 1st to 5th grades, we offer Faith Formation Wednesday night lessons from 4:45-6 p.m. or 6:15-7:30 
p.m. More information and registration for both Sunday School and Faith Formation is open online 
at hnoj.org! 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Annie LaPlante at alaplante@hnoj.org or 763-745-3483.  
 
Middle School CREW 
Sessions for MS CREW will take place on Wednesdays from 6:15-7:30 p.m. During each session small 
groups will rotate through the weekly lesson, small group conversations and an activity to help them 
connect to the lesson.   
 

If you have any questions about 6th-8th grade classes, please contact Elliut Fonseca at 
efonseca@hnoj.org.  
 
Senior High CREW 
All Faith Formation and youth ministry programs for high school teens (grades 9-12), including 
Confirmation preparation, retreats and Teen Core Team make up what we call "SH CREW."   
 

You can find all the registration links for confirmation and SH CREW at www.hnoj.org/shcrew and use the 
page menu for your grade. 
 

If you have any questions about 9th-12th grade opportunities, please contact Eve Anders at 
eanders@hnoj.org.  

Women’'s Wisdom on Wednesdays: 
Telling Our Stories… May We Pass On Hearts of Wisdom 

Psalm 90:12 
 

WWW is a community of women who meet throughout the 

year at Holy Name of Jesus for fellowship and learning.  
 

This year’s theme is about telling our stories. Let your legacy be more than financial...let it be your life 

story that only you can tell. This year, we will answer a series of questions about our lives - maybe the 

same ones you wish your parents or grandparents had answered. In doing so, we will tell our stories - 

which are every bit as important as those of our ancestors. Together, we will work to create a gift like no 

other for our children and grandchildren.  
 

Block I: Prologue/The Beginning  

Reflecting upon our birth, heritage, childhood and adolescence  

Dates/Time:  Wednesdays, Sept. 13 through Oct. 18, 10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
 

Block II: The Middle 

Reflecting upon young adulthood, college, career/work, marriage and parenthood  

Dates/Time: Wednesdays, Jan. 3 through Feb. 7, 10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
 

Block III: The End/Epilogue 

Reflecting upon mature adulthood and aging 

Dates/Time: Wednesdays, April 3 through May 8, 10:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 

 

To register for one, two or all blocks, please visit www.hnoj.org/womens-wisdom. For any questions, you 

may contact Chris at ckostelc@hnoj.org. 
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Summer Lecture Series: Mass Isn’'t Boring 
 

We've all been bored at Mass. It's tragic, but it has unfortunately been the reality for many 
faithful Catholics over the years. Too often, we become passive spectators; we sit, stand 
and kneel on cue, we hope the homily will end soon, we hope the music fits our personal 
preferences and we hope that Mass ends in under an hour, assuming we stay to the end 
at all.  
 

Join Fr. Ryan Glaser for a series of lectures on the spirituality and theology of the 
Church's liturgy. The goal of these lectures is to come to a deeper understanding and 
appreciation of the Church's worship as well as to aid in a fuller, "actual" participation in 
the liturgy as called for by the Second Vatican Council and recent Popes. Fr. Ryan will 
present for about 45 minutes so as to leave time for discussion and Q&A at the end. Each 
lecture is "self-contained" so no worries if you cannot make it to all of them, come to as 
many or as few as you would like. The lectures will each be offered once at 10 a.m. and 
the other at 7 p.m. on the following Wednesdays. 
 

Wednesday, July 26: "In the Beginning..." (Liturgy in the Old Testament)  
 

Wednesday, Aug. 2: "Do this in Memory of Me" (Jesus and Liturgy)  
 

Wednesday, Aug. 16: "Vatican II said WHAT?!" (Liturgical Reforms of Vatican II) 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 23: "Words, Worship and the Word" (Scripture and the Liturgy) 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 30: "Behold, the Lamb of God" (Sacrifice of the Eucharist) 
 

You can register online at www.hnoj.org/lectureseries. Please contact Fr. Ryan at frryan.glaser@hnoj.org if you have any 
questions. 
 

Please note our Senior Bible Study date change for these five weeks: 
From July 24-Aug 28 HNOJ will not be holding our normal Monday morning Senior Bible Study. In its place seniors are 
encouraged to register for and attend Fr. Ryan’s Mass Lecture Series ‘Mass Isn’t Boring’.  

HNOJ Stewardship 

A Note from Jill Olson 
 

It is with very mixed emotions that I say, “Good bye,” to Holy Name of Jesus. I have loved working 
here the last three years. This community has meant so much to me, and I hope that I’ve been of 
some service to you. You will all be in my daily prayers. Please keep me in yours. I am going to 
Catholic Finance Corporation as a Financial Consultant and hope to see many of you in the future.  
 
Thank you, Jill, for your work at Holy Name of Jesus. We wish you all the best in your new 
endeavors! 
 

We have hired a new Business Administrator, Janna Webskowski. We look forward to sharing more 
about her in the September newsletter. 
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HNOJ Golf Scramble 

We are excited to announce that we will once again be hosting the HNOJ Golf 

Scramble this year at the beautiful Rush Creek Golf Club on Wednesday, 

Sept. 6. Registration for this year's event is open, and more details can be found 

by visiting the event website at HNOJ.org/golf. Space is limited to 144 golfers 

and last year's event sold out quickly. Proceeds raised from this year's event will 

go towards enhancing the security of the HNOJ campus.   
 

If you are interested in being a sponsor of the event, please contact Matt Scherer 

at mattscherer81@gmail.com or 612-807-2155 or John Melsen 

at  john.melsen@polaris.com or 952-261-7199. 

 

MOPS Registration is Open 
 

Whether you're expecting your first child, have a baby, toddler or your youngest is in 

kindergarten, MOPS is for you! MOPS, or Mothers of Preschoolers, is an international 

organization with local groups that reflect their host faith communities. In our group here 

at HNOJ you will find friends, mentors, speakers and activities all focused on helping 

you be the mom and woman you were created to be.  
 

MOPS at HNOJ meets September through May on the first and third Friday each month 

from 9-11 a.m.  Childcare is available. Cost is $100, which includes the MOPS 

International Membership, childcare and all meeting costs (service projects, craft 

supplies and speaker fees).  
 

Registration is now open for 2023-2024. All details may be found online at hnoj.org/

MOPS. 

 

New Auditioned Children’'s Choirs 
 

Children’s choirs have long been integral to the Catholic Church's mission. One of 
the most celebrated, Les Petits Chanteurs la Croix de Bois (The Little Singers of 
the Wooden Cross), was brought to prominence in 1917 by Msgr. Fernand Maillet in 
France. This program grew with choirs throughout Europe which in 1947 had the first 
International Congress in Paris. During which Msgr. Maillet gave the federation its 
name, PUERI CANTORES. 
 

The American Federation Pueri Cantores was formed in 1953 to accomplish the same mission in the United 
States. Choirs proliferated in Catholic churches and schools across the country and took a significant and 
inspirational leadership role in worship and education-related events. 
 

The Holy Name of Jesus is now part of this Federation and will continue to spread the education of the values of 
Catholic faith through music and liturgical understanding. We will also employ the “Voice for Life” music 
curriculum of the Royal School of Church Music (RSCM). 
 

Because of the affiliations with PUER CANTORES and RSCM, Dr. Richard Owen with direct two new groups of 
choirs for children. Both are auditioned choirs; one for girls and one for boys grades 4 through 6.  
 

Auditions will be held Aug.15-Sept. 1. Please contact Dr. Owen via email at rowen@hnoj.org to schedule an 
audition time.  
 

Rehearsals are on Tuesdays beginning Sept. 5, 2023. 
St. Cecilia (GIRLS) from 5:15–6 p.m. in the Music Center Room 122 
St. Michael (BOYS) from 6:15–7 p.m. in the Music Center Room 122 
The groups will sing at the 8:30 a.m. Mass once or twice a month.  
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Reconciliation:   
Saturday 8:30 a.m. or any 

time by request.  

The Confessional is located 

in the Adoration Chapel. 
 

Pastoral Care/

Anointing of the Sick: 
Anointing and Holy 

Communion for the sick and 

homebound are readily 

available. To arrange, please 

contact Fr. Wratkowski at  

763-745-3491.  
 

Baptism:   
Please call the parish office 

at 763-745-3492 to schedule 

a Baptism. Parents are 

required to come for a 

Baptismal Preparation 

session, which is usually held 

on Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m. 

Check our website hnoj.org/

baptism, for upcoming 

classes and start times. 
 

Marriage:   
Please call the parish office 

to make arrangements six 

months in advance of the 

proposed date. 

 

Sacraments 

† 

Rest In Peace 

Tuesday, Aug. 1 

 8 a.m. † Rose Wenner 

Wednesday, Aug. 2 

 8 a.m. † Bill Stender 

Thursday, Aug. 3 

 8 a.m. † Julie Lenz 

Friday, Aug. 4 

 8 a.m. † Jean-Paul Blemondo 

Saturday, Aug. 5 

 5 p.m. For the Parish 

Sunday, Aug. 6 
 8:30 a.m. † James Prodahl 

 10:30 a.m. † Joseph Ladner 

 5:30 p.m. † Margaret Green 

Monday, Aug. 7 

 8 p.m. † Maurice Zarka 

Tuesday, Aug. 8 

 8 a.m. † Marilyn Hanson 

Wednesday, Aug. 9 

 8 a.m. † Gene & Helen Kuehn 

Thursday, Aug. 10 

 8 a.m. † Francis Schmith 

Friday, Aug. 11 

 8 a.m. † Patrick Taylor 

Saturday, Aug. 12 

 5 p.m. † Kathryn Horbal 

Sunday, Aug. 13 

  8:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. † Rick Blade 

 5:30 p.m. † Mary Ann Fitzsimmons 

Monday, Aug. 14 

 8 a.m. † Roger Scherer 

 6 p.m. † Kenneth Hannay 

Tuesday, Aug. 15 

 6:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 8 a.m. † Larry Gleason 

 6 p.m. † Tom Roberts 

Baptisms 

If you are interested in having a Mass with intentions, please call Grace Johnson at 763-

745-3486, or email her at gjohnson@hnoj.org. Many dates are often booked a year out, 

please plan ahead and thank you for your understanding. 

Mass Intentions 

May the souls of all 
the faithful 

departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in 

peace. Amen.  

June 4 
 

Hudson Lynn Horn 
Son of  

Ryan and Hannah 
 

Boone Rocket Jasper 
Son of  

Bryce and Kelsey 

 
June 11 

 

Clara Rivera Rebollo 
Daughter of  

Ricardo and Maria 

Franklin Knoll 
 

May 18, 2023 

June 25 
 

Kyle Michael Timcho 
Son of  

Michael and Katherine 
 

Jesse Dennis Augustine 
Son of  

Garrett and Laura 

Wednesday, Aug. 16 

 8 a.m. † Pap Sy 

Thursday, Aug. 17 

 8 a.m. † Kenneth Hannay 

Friday, Aug. 18 

 8 a.m. † Tom Roberts 

Saturday, Aug. 19 

 5 p.m. † David Burns 

Sunday, Aug. 20 

 8:30 a.m. † Roger Scherer 

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 
 5:30 p.m. † Marion Haas 

Monday, Aug. 21 

 8 a.m. † Dick & Sandy Stender 

Tuesday, Aug. 22 

 8 a.m. † Gen & Larry Wilder 

Wednesday, Aug. 23 

 8 a.m. † Christopher Beckman 

Thursday, Aug. 24 

 8 a.m. † Fr. Jim Deegan 

Friday, Aug. 25 

 8 a.m. † Tom Roberts 

Saturday, Aug. 26 

 5 p.m. † Kenneth Hannay 

Sunday, Aug. 27 

 8:30 a.m. † Tim Sammond 

 10:30 a.m. † Doug Ranallo 

 5:30 p.m. † Mary Theresa Caldwell   

    Leuer 

Monday, Aug. 28 

 8 a.m. † Paula Solon 

Tuesday, Aug. 29 

 8 a.m. † Bocar Sy 

Wednesday, Aug. 30 

 8 a.m. † Jacob Desarieux 

Thursday, Aug. 31 

 8 a.m. † Kenneth Hannay 



Pastor 
    Fr. Tim Wratkowski .............................. 763-745-3491 
Associate Pastor 
 Fr. Mike Reinhardt ............................... 763-745-3495 
Deacon 
 Rev. Mr. Dennis Hanson ...................... 763-233-0242 
Parish Administrator 
 Janna Webskowski ....................... ……...763-745-3480 
Director of Music 
 Dr. Richard Owen ................................ 763-745-3490  
Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation  (3 Yrs.-Gr. 5) 
 Annie LaPlante  .................................... 763-745-3483 
Middle School Youth Minister (Gr. 6-8) 
 Elliut Fonseca ...................................... 763-746-8195  
Senior High Youth Minister (Gr. 9-12) 
 Eve Anders .......................................... 763-233-0251 
Director of Mission and Faith Formation 
 Chris Kostelc ........................................ 763-745-3489 
Coordinator of Mission 
 Tim Lyngdal……………………………………………………..763-746-8190   
Mass Intentions/Clergy and Liturgy Assistant 
 Grace Johnson ..................................... 763-745-3486 
Bulletin/Website 
 Sarah Reid ........................................... 763-746-8194 
Cemetery/Sexton 
 Bob Weinzierl, Jr. ................................. 612-720-9206 
Baptism Scheduling/Safe Environment Coordinator 
 Jennifer Wendt ..................................... 763-473-7901 
Accountant/HR Specialist/Contributions 
 Gabby Lehner ...................................... 763-233-0241  
 

School Staff 
Principal  
 Martha Laurent ..................................... 763-473-3675 
Administrative Assistant  
 Carla Durand ............................ 763-473-3675 vm150 

Parish Phone ............... …..763-473-7901 
Parish Fax ................... …..763-745-3488 
Parish Hours 
Monday-Friday ............ …...8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
School Phone .............. …..763-473-3675 
 
Pastoral Council Chairperson 

763-476-6273 
Finance Committee Chairperson 

Mark Clysdale…………………….763-383-1718 
 
Council Representatives: 

Faith Formation Commission  
Pat Laughlin……………………….. 952-513-9533 

Liturgy Commission Council  
Joni Gibbs……………………………..763-350-2504 
Pastoral Care/Outreach Commission  

Betsy Atkinson…………………….612-964-5463 
School Commission  
Matt Boro…………………………….…651-335-6694 

Stewardship Commission 
Susan Wineland………………..612-275-9372 

How Can We Help? 

Parish Staff 

Anointing/Emergency 

In case of a sudden pastoral 

emergency (such as urgent 

anointing or death) contact the 

after-hours clergy emergency line 

at 763-233-0259. 

Parish Prayer Line 

As a parish community we hold 

each other in prayer and commit 

to praying for those in need. Call 

to share your prayer requests 

confidentially or to join the Prayer 

Line.  

Email: prayerline@hnoj.org or call 

Bonnie Roeder at 763-476-1097. 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekdays 8 a.m. 
 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday 5 p.m. 

Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday 5:30 p.m. 

 

Our Mission:  

Holy Name of Jesus is to be a community of 21st Century Disciples 
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www.hnoj.org 

myParish App— Google 
Play or Apple Store 





Change Service Requested 

Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Community 

155 County Road 24 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

 


